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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION



DATE:		July 3, 2014

TO:	Supervisor Patricia Jursik, Chair, Economic & Community Development Committee

FROM:	Teig Whaley-Smith, Economic Development Director, Department of Administrative Services

SUBJECT:	MCAMLIS Business Needs Assessment Update


REQUEST 
There is no request at this time, this report is for informational purposes only.

BACKGROUND
The Milwaukee County Automated Mapping and Land Information System (MCAMLIS) has been providing location-based products and services (Data, Collaboration, and Capabilities) in various and growing capacities to Milwaukee County stakeholders e.g., municipalities, private utilities and citizens for more than two decades. More recently, several influencing factors provided MCAMLIS with the opportunity to improve the value it provides. 

Among these factors are industry advances in location-based data and technologies (LBDT), such as data services and mobile device capabilities. As such, MCAMLIS has begun to take advantage of these technologies to improve its value to its public and private stakeholders, and needs to continue to do so. 

Another factor is that stakeholder organizations are changing.  These organizations are adapting advances in LBDT and need to quickly react to the implementation of LBDT when necessary. In addition, Stakeholder LBDT abilities now vary from rudimentary to highly advanced. Again, MCAMLIS needs processes and capabilities that quickly adjust to changing and varied Stakeholder requirements. 

Finally, the MCAMLIS Program could increase its value to Stakeholders by implementing improvements to MCAMLIS Program data and processes that are driven by the needs of its Stakeholders.

In March 2013, MCAMLIS initiated a Business Needs Assessment (BNA) Project. The ultimate goal of this project was to foster improvements in effective and efficient management of LBDT across as many MCAMLIS Stakeholders as could be engaged to do so, and to the extent that each Stakeholder or group of Stakeholders could find value in participating. The MCAMLIS Program anticipated these improvements would include improved access to MCAMLIS location-based data including other stakeholder data, and would facilitate access to LBDT consulting services and core LBDT applications and services. Ultimately, the BNA Project results set the direction for MCAMLIS for the next five years, including both stakeholder-driven and program-driven projects and tasks. 

RECOMMENDATION 
There is no recommendation at this time, this report is for informational purposes only.




_____________________________
Teig Whaley-Smith
Economic Development Director, Department of Administrative Services
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